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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, November 3, 2014
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  

Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of JSDC Law Offices; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc.; Roadmaster, Jay Livingston and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.   

Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers, reporter for the Hanover Evening Sun, is recording the meeting.

Stephanie A. Egger asked that cell phones be put in the silent/vibrate mode.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie A. Egger asked if the Supervisors had reviewed the minutes from the 10/6/2014 Regular Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.   Motion carried.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that these comments should address agenda items.  Stephanie A. Egger asked if there were any comments.  There were none.

OLD BUSINESS:
Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents that the township continues to collect items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  

Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents that the township continues to collect glossy paper magazines, the glossy newspaper inserts, etc. for Ronald McDonalds House. 

Doug Fishel, 760 Berlin Road, New Oxford:  Mr. Fishel presented an issue with fencing to contain the farm animals on his property to the Board at the October meeting.  He is asking for an exception to the fencing requirement because he is agricultural.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney stated that the clarification from Dale Gettel, Permit Officer, should be all that is required.  The Chairman read a letter received from Dale Gettel on 10/29/2014 with his recommendation that our ordinance provides no exemption for agricultural fencing.  Agricultural fencing requires a zoning permit the same as all other fencing in the Township.  

Timothy D. Beard III stated that he feels this type of agricultural fencing should be an at will right.  He feels that permitting would be a hardship.   The Board stated that this is something the Planning Commission should look at and make recommendations for changes.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney stated that our ordinance is in place; we can change it, but that will not affect this issue.  
Brian Campbell asked about the process and cost to make changes to the ordinances.  Stephanie A. Egger gave an explanation.  Brian Campbell feels this should be looked into.  

As it stands, Doug Fishel should get the necessary permit or request a Zoning Hearing.  Ron L. Weidner stated that he needs to abide by the zoning ordinance.  After further discussion, Ron L. Weidner made the motion that the Ordinance is in place and must be enforced, Doug Fishel must get permits.  Stephanie A. Egger second the motion.  Stephanie A. Egger & Ron L. Weidner voted – yes.  Timothy D. Beard III voted – no.  Motion carried.

Dale Gettel will send a letter of explanation to Doug Fishel.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: The Chairman stated that no monthly report was received from the PA State Police.

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  The Chairman stated that we have received monthly reports for July, August, September and October.  Stephanie A. Egger read the report statistics.

3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the monthly report for Hamilton Twp for October.  There were a total of 31 incidents in Hamilton Township.  

4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   The Chairman stated that no monthly report was received from Hampton Fire Co.

5.  Resolution #2014-63:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we need to take action to approve this resolution, which acknowledges the purchase of a 2014 JCB 3CX-14 Super 4WD Backhoe.  With this resolution we approve the purchase price and the amortization of the loan.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the resolution as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
6.  Resolution #2014-64:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we need to take action to approve this resolution which acknowledges the receipt of a request for release of a Letter of Credit for Associated Wholesalers, Inc.  Our Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh has received a copy of this request.  After his review the plan and documents, a recommendation will be made.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this resolution as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
7.  Resolution #2014-65:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we need to take action to approve this resolution which acknowledges the receipt of a request for release of a Letter of Credit for East Berlin Dollar General.  Chad Clabaugh, our Engineer, stated that two items still remain open; one concerning trees (landscaping) and the other concerning the as builts.  East Berlin Dollar General is requesting a release of $67,306.80; Chad Clabaugh recommends that we release $61,366.80 and hold the balance of $5,940.00 until he verifies that the two items listed have been completed.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the partial release of this LOC and have Chad Clabaugh check into the balance of this completion.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 

8.  2015 General Fund Budget:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we need to take action to approve placing the advertisement for the proposed 2015 General Fund Budget.  The advertisement will be placed in the Gettysburg Times announcing that the budget will be available for review for the next twenty (20) days.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve placing the advertisement for the budget.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
9.  Michael & Cynthia O’Brien:  The Chairman stated that we received a letter from Michael & Cynthia O’Brien concerning the refund of Parks & Recreation funds.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that she has been unable to find any record of a deposit made by the O’Brien’s for the Parks & Rec fund.  Stephanie A. Egger has spoke to Mr. O’Brien and told him he needed to provide proof of payment.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to table this until we hear from Mr. O’Brien.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
10.  Treasurers Bond:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we need to take action to approve payment of the Travelers Insurance Bond for Stephanie A. Egger, our Treasurer. Total amount is $830.00.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the payment for bond.  Ron L. Weidner Second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
11.  ACATO Resolutions and Newsletter:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the ACATO Resolution Committee is asking each Twp. Board to review two (2) Resolutions to the ACATO By-laws.  These resolutions will be presented at the November 12th ACATO Convention for approval.  Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner both stated that they have not had enough time to review these resolutions.  No action taken.
12.  Liquid Fuels Allocation:  The Chairman stated that we have received notice from PA Department of Transportation stating our Liquid Fuels allocation and turnback amounts for 2015 are $102,367.91 and (turnback) $10,000.00.  These amounts should be acknowledged and should be received in March 2015.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to acknowledge receipt of this notice.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

13.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a letter from West Shore EMS and Holy Sprit Health System stating that they are now an affiliate of Geisinger Health System Foundation.  There will be no changes to services, locations or radio designations.  A copy of this letter is posted on the bulletin board and will be put on the web-site.
12.  Lawrence Baker Sheppard Dam:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that notice has been received that an emergency action plan has been developed for the Lawrence Baker Sheppard Dam.  A copy of this “Notice” will be posted on the bulletin board.

PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

1.  CNG Fueling Station:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a memo from Planning Commission recommending that the final plan for the CNG Fueling Station, 6100 York Road, New Oxford, be approved pending the completion of the outstanding comments on the Engineer’s letter of 10/21/2014.  Included in this recommendation is our request for a statement that a “clean-up” plan is included in the lease agreement.  Michael Kissinger, P.E. was present for CNG.  He stated that the surveyors are preparing the plan for signature.  Chad Clabaugh stated that the signatures are the last thing to be completed; all other comments have been satisfied.  There is still the issue with the Lease agreement.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney presented an e-mail received from Katheryn Klein, Attorney for Clean Energy stating that due to confidentiality obligations, they will not share this agreement.  Michael Kissinger, P.E. stated that possibility he could get a redacted copy for the township.  Chad Clabaugh stated that he did talk to Met-Ed and they said that if the location did close, or was abandoned, they would work to get the line capped.
Stephanie A. Egger stated that she is reluctant to approve the plan due to their lack of cooperation in the lease issue.  After further discussion; Ron L. Weidner made a motion to grant conditional approval based on satisfactory approval by the Solicitor.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion. Motion carried.

2.  Sub-Division Plan for Brian L & Lela S Reichart:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a letter has been received from the Planning Commission recommending that the requested waiver be granted.  This is a waiver to SALDO Section 120-15.A.11 which states:  “A plot drawn to a scale of not less then one inch to 100 feet, showing the entire existing boundary and the location of the lots being subdivided from said tract.”

Bob Sharrah, PE, representing the Reichart’s, stated that the plan scale presented is one inch to 200 feet.  It is very legible and all necessary information is present and organized.  The plan is presented in an adequate level of detail to understand the intent of the project at the drawn 200 scale.

Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to grant the waiver as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried. 
3.  Sub-Division Plan for Brian L & Lela S Reichart:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a letter from the Planning Commission recommending that the requested waiver be granted.  This is a waiver to SALDO Section 120-15.A.10.a which states:  “In cases where a large portion of the parent tract remains in excess of 10 acres, and the property description contained in the current deed of record has an error of less than 1:5,000, the remainder boundary can be shown as a deed plotting.”

Bob Sharrah, PE, representing the Reichart’s, stated that the parent deed was taken from a 1961 draft which was not prepared in accordance with today’s technology and equipment.  The purpose of the sub-division is to separate the existing improvements on the property for estate planning purposes.  No new construction will take place as a result of approval of the plan.  

Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh recommends that the Township take action to approve this request.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to grant this waiver as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.

4.  Sub-Division Plan for Brian L & Lela S Reichart:  The Chairman stated that we have received a letter from the Planning Commission recommending that this Sub-division Plan be approved pending that the two (2) requested waivers are granted.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to grant approval of this plan.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.   Motion carried.
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC)   No representative was present.

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – No representative was present.

3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Ron L. Weidner stated that the Committee will meet on November 11th.  The Feasibility Study is still being worked on by Tim Wilson.  We’ll get a new report at the meeting.
4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston stated that the new Backhoe was delivered and it’s working great.  New tile and drop box work is being done on Forest Drive.  Some of the stolen signs have been replaced; no report has been received from the State Police.  The crew has been working on small repairs, water meters and potholes.  
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that Jodi Pfarr, a public speaker, will be giving a program at HACC called “Bridges Out of Poverty.”  This will be held on November 17th from 9:00 to 3:00 pm.  The rest of the meeting was the normal agenda.
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that the next meeting is October 6th.  Some water testing is to be done.  The sewer plant is running well.

7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that the budget has been presented.

8.  East Berlin Library – Brian Campbell stated that things are about the same

Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh; Township Engineer, from C.S. Davidson, presented his report.  He stated that he has received for review, the Plans for Elsner Sub-division and Shade Stormwater Mgmt Plan.  He is working with Rusty Ryan from Adams County Conservation Dist. on the issues with Kevin Moul property.  Other projects are outlined on his report.
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney from the firm of JSDC Law Offices, presented his report to the Board.   Mr. Tomasko went over some of the highlights of his report in regards to CNG/Clean Energy, the Berwick Twp Sewer Authority agreement, The Hensco Civil Suit; which has been dismissed, and work continues on David Lease septic issues.  

Zoning Officer’s Report – Stephanie A. Egger presented the report received from Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services.  The total project value stands at $650,452.00 with the Total fees at $4,900.00

MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the November 2014 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer Fund and State Fund.   Ron L. Weidner a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Mary Beard, Forest Drive, asked that everyone get out and vote tomorrow.

Mel Lebo, Foxtown Drive, asked if a motion was made to have the Planning Commission look at the fencing ordinance.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that no motion was made, but it was recommended that they review this section.

SUPERVISOR COMMENTS:

Ron:
Ron L. Weidner stated that he hoped everyone had a nice Halloween and that they have a safe and nice Thanksgiving with their families.  Thank you for coming.

Tim:  Thank you for coming.  Please get out and vote tomorrow.  Have a great Thanksgiving.

Steph:
  Reminded the residents to thank a vet on November 11th, Veteran’s Day.  Have a good Thanksgiving.  The office will be closed on Tuesday, for the Elections and on Thursday & Friday, November 27th & 28th for Thanksgiving.

Next Parks & Rec Committee Meeting – Tuesday, Nov. 11th @ 7:00 pm.  

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, Nov. 18th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, Nov. 24th @ 6:30 pm
Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, December 1st @ 7:00 pm 

Having nothing further to discuss, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adjourn at 8:02 pm.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

________________________________________
Deborah A. Brogan 

Secretary Hamilton Township
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